
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
We are a Reconciling Congregation! 

 
Grow, Play and Serve with a people with 
Hearts for Children and Hands for Service 

 
REMINDER: 
Masks are recommended, but not required while in the building. 
 
We have 4 hearing-enhancing devices that can be used for those that need them.  Please ask in the sound booth 
for help with these. 
 
The parlor is also open to hear and watch the worship service every Sunday. 
 
Nursery/Toddler Room 8 is open with caregivers every Sunday. 

   
 SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

MENTAL HEALTH AWARENESS MONTH - CARING FOR MENTAL HEALTH 
 

May 22, 2022  10:00 a.m. 
 

GATHERING 
 

PRELUDE  Morning’s Promise arr. Anne Marie David 
 
WELCOME 
 
*OPENING PRAYER (unison) 

 God of the empty tomb and the Emmaus road, awaken us and open our lives to 
your presence.  We long to step fully into new life and to recognize you in all whom we 
meet.  As we come into your presence, remove from us all that separates us from our 
neighbors.  Show us how to be your people, a people of radical hospitality, a people 
welcoming all human differences knowing that in you we are all made perfect.  We come 
before you ready to leave behind darkness and emptiness, willing to have our eyes opened 
to seeing you in the faces around us.  Meet us here as we worship you that we may 
experience the transforming power of Jesus Christ.  Amen. 
   
*HYMN  All Creatures of Our God and King 62, vs. 1,2,5 
 

TIME FOR YOUNG CHRISTIANS  Jan Hutchins 
All children Kindergarten - 5th grade are invited to go to Sunday school. 

 



  PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD 
 
NEW TESTAMENT Micah 6:8 (Pew Bible p.1447) 
 
*GOSPEL  Luke 8:26-30 (Pew Bible p.1606) 

Leader: The word of God for the people of God. 
People: Thanks be to God. 
 
MUSIC  Lord, I Know I’ve Been Changed Spiritual 
 
SERMON  Crossing the Lake Rev. Eun-Hye Choi 
 
  RESPONSE TO THE WORD 
 
PRAYER OF CONFESSION 
Leader: We confess that we are still uninformed about mental illness and how it 
impacts persons and their families. 
People: At times, because of our lack of knowledge and understanding we find 
ourselves separated from our sisters and brothers with mental illness, their families and 
ourselves. 
Leader: There are lines drawn between us because we may define wholeness and 
normality with different words, but not a different spirit. 
People: Because of our lack of knowledge, we live cut off from sources of strength and 
power that would help us be present to people with mental illness.  This lack often makes us 
feel that we cannot act. 
Leader: So many events, meetings and needs call to us, grabbing for our attention, that 
we find ourselves stretched to a fine, thin line. 
People: In the face of all this, we continue to seek knowledge and understanding of 
mental illness that will bring liberation and shalom to us and those we serve and united us 
to action. 
All: O God, our liberation and shalom, we seek the power of your Spirit, that we 
may live in fuller union with you, ourselves and our sisters and brothers with mental illness.  
Also grant that we may gain courage to love and understand each other.  Amen. 
 
PRAYER OF HEALING WITH CANDLE LIGHTING 
  Prayer cards are available in the pews.  If you have a special prayer request,  

please write it on the card and place it in the offering plates at the exits. 

The Lord’s Prayer (unison) 

 Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, thy will be done on 
earth as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who 
trespass against us.  And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil, for thine is the kingdom, and the 
power and the glory forever.  Amen. 
 
*HYMN  Christ Beside Me 2166
  

 
 



SENDING FORTH 
 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
OFFERING OUR THANKS AND OURSELVES 

All loose coins and singles in the offering plates will go to UMCOR-Ukraine. 

 
BENEDICTION 
 
POSTLUDE  Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing arr. Chuck Marohnic 
  
*congregation is invited to stand if it is comfortable to do so 
 
WE THANK JAN HUTCHINS 
for providing our music today while Kathy is away. 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
Following the loving example of Jesus Christ, we affirm the inherent worth and dignity of every person as a 

beloved child of God.  We welcome into the life and ministry of Glenview United Methodist Church all persons of 
every age, ability, race, gender identity, ethnicity, nationality, marital status, sexual orientation, family 

configuration, or socioeconomic or employment status. 
 

We follow the United Methodist Safe Sanctuaries guidelines as part of our child protection policy. 
 

COFFEE FELLOWSHIP WILL BE IN THE PARLOR! 

 
USHER:  Mark Rowlands 
LAY READER:  Janet Ferrone 
 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
LOOSE COINS AND SINGLES  
in the offering plates will go to UMCOR-Ukraine.  If you’d like to donate funds to help the people of Ukraine 
through our UMCOR, please write a check to UMCOR with “Advance #982450-Ukraine” on the memo line and 
100% of your gift will go to help them.   With the sudden humanitarian need of the Ukrainian people after the 
invasion of Russia our coins and singles will go to UMCOR Response and Relief.  This money will provide direct 
assistance to Ukraine as well as Ukrainians fleeing to neighboring countries. 
 
NILSON SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS DUE JUNE 1st! 
Now is your chance to apply for the yearly Nilson $1,000 Scholarship Award.  It is for any GUMC member who will 
be enrolled in the fall of 2022 as a full time student in a 4-year college or university.  Your entry for this award 
should consist of a short essay highlighting your accomplishments and activities, your higher education plans and 
future career and personal interests.  Also, please include a brief explanation as to how this award would benefit 
you.  Entries must be submitted to the church office in a sealed envelope no later than June 1 marked 
“Scholarship”. 
 
GRADUATING 8TH GRADERS, HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS AND COLLEGE GRADUATES - 
Please notify the church office with your details - names, school, dates, college attending, degrees, and we will 
publish your good news in the June Visitor. 
 
OUR NEXT BOOK CLUB WILL BE DISCUSSING “PACHINKO” BY MIN JIM LEE 
at the meeting on Tuesday, June 21 at 7 pm in the parlor.  
 



SUPPORT GROUP MEETS MONTHLY ON SECOND THURSDAYS 
Do you cope with loss and grief?  Do you need some encouraging words or understanding ears?  The Support 
Group of Glenview UMC meets every second Thursday at 1:30 p.m. on Zoom starting on September 9th.  Please 
contact Pastor Choi at echoi@glenviewumc.org to get zoom link. 
 
REFUGEE UPDATE 
More refugees are coming to Chicago and help continues to be needed.  Please read the April Visitor that includes 
a list of needed items to help set up apartments for the arriving refugees.  Lists are also available at the collection 
bins near the social hall or church office.  Mark them “For Refugees”.  If you have larger items to donate, like 
furniture, contact Ethel Doyle at 847-975-0361. 
 
CONFIDENTIAL! 
That’s what Stephen Ministry is.  Everything a person tells his or her Stephen Minister is kept in strict confidence.  
People are often afraid that if they tell someone what is troubling them, word will get around and others will look 
down on them.  But a Stephen Minister keeps everything a care receiver shares confidential, and through the 
sharing God works miracles of healing and peace.  If you or someone you know is hurting, please have them 
contact Pastor Eun-Hye.   
 
CONTACTLESS DONATIONS 

Use your smartphone camera or QR reader app to quickly and safely make your donation to 
GUMC.  With one quick scan, you can send in a one-time donation or schedule recurring 
donations.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 
 
 

THIS WEEK: May 22 - May 29, 2022 
Today: 11 am Fellowship, parlor 
 11 am Talk with Pastor Eun-Hye and Chris Walters on possible UMW “split”, social hall 
 4:30 GUMYouth, social hall 
Monday:      June Visitor article deadline 
 7 pm Finance Committee via Zoom 
 7:30 pm A.A., choir room 
Wednesday: 7 pm Boy Scouts, social hall 
 7 pm A.A., rooms 11 & 12 
 7 pm choir rehearsal, choir room 
Thursday:    Mail June Visitor   
Saturday:   6:30 am A.A., choir room 
Next Sunday:    
 9:00 am Choir will rehearse in choir room 
 10 am Memorial Day Worship with Rev. Chris Walters preaching and Sunday school 
 11 am Fellowship, parlor 
 4:30 GUMYouth, social hall 
  

STAFF: 
Rev. Dr. Eun-Hye Choi, Senior Pastor, email:  echoi@glenviewumc.org 
Beth and Greg Peterson, Directors of Children, Family and Youth Ministries,  
 email: petersons@glenviewumc.org 
Michel Agriopoulos, Facilities Manager, email:  m.agriopoulos@comcast.net 
Tom Tobin, Music Director, email: tomtbn@sbcglobal.net 
Kathleen Heetland, Organist  
Joanne Richter, Lay Leader 
Doris Stengl, Administrative Assistant, email:  office@glenviewumc.org 
Janet Ferrone, Director of Communications, email:  jferrone@glenviewumc.org 
Office email: office@glenviewumc.org 

mailto:echoi@glenviewumc.org


 
  


